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Happy New Year SWE-KC!  It is hard to 
believe we are halfway through our fiscal 
year already!  As we say goodbye to 2017 I'd 
like to thank our executive leadership team, 
volunteers and members who worked so 
hard to make our section a success.  
 

To begin 2018, I would like to invite you to 
participate in some of our many upcoming 
events:   
 

• January Meet and Greet 

• WE Local - Tulsa 

• February Meet and Greet 

• IGED 

• FIRST Robotics SWEetie Pi Reception 

• Science Fair award judging  

• And more!  

This time of year is SWE-KC's busiest and in 
my opinion the most fun!  So I encourage 
you to come check us out, maybe try 
something new and make some new 
connections. I'm sure you will be happy that 
you did! 
 

 

SWE-KC President’s Message 

As mentioned, our year is already half over and 
we will soon begin looking for new board 
members and committee chairs for our 2018-
2019 year.  If you are interested and would like 
to learn more please feel free to contact myself 
or one of the board members.  
 
Once again Happy New Year!  
 
 
Looking Forward to 2018, 

Becca  

Becca Brader 
SWE-KC President FY18 
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SWE-KC Organizational Chart 

  

SWE-KC Officers 
 

President 
Becca Brader 

beccabrader@ymail.com 

 

Vice President 

Suzie Carpenter 
carpsg11@gmail.com 

 
Secretary 

Alexis Clinton 
alexis.clinton@yahoo.com 

 

Treasurer 
Amy Gum 

amygum@gmail.com 
 

Section Representative 
Sneha Narayanan 

sneha.narayanan@gmail.com 

SWE-KC Upcoming Events 
 

Date/Time Event Type 
Jan 23, 2018 

6:00pm 
January Meet & Greet 
Suteraôs Pizza  
22716 Midland Dr, Shawnee, KS 66226 

Â 

Jan 26, 2018 
6:00pm-10:00pm 

 

Expanding Your Horizons Outreach Event 
Union Stationôs Science City  ̧

Jan 26-28, 2018 WE Local (Region Conference) 
Tulsa, Oklahoma 
 

Â É 

Feb TBD February Meet & Greet (Crafty Event) Â 

March 2, 2018 
8:00am-2:00pm 

IGED 2018 
Bartle Hall Convention Center 
 

 ̧

March 10 & 16 SWEetie Pi Reception at FIRST Robotics Competition  ̧

April TBD Science Fair  ̧

 

Legend of Event Types  

 ̧Outreach   Â Networking  É Professional Development 

 
 

mailto:beccabrader@ymail.com
mailto:neelima.parasker@gmail.com
mailto:katherine.t.lin@gmail.com
mailto:amygum@gmail.com
mailto:beccabrader@ymail.com
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Professional Development 

 

WE17 – SWE Annual Conference in Austin, TX 
By Becca Brader 
 
WE17 was a great experience once again this year. My 
conference started with a BBQ Crawl. Then I worked as a 
volunteer. The second day I toured the Kendra Scott design 
studio. Then I attended several sessions including the 
Region i meeting and a Parents/Educators Program 
workshop. The final evening, I attended the awards banquet 
where we celebrated SWE-KC award winners Deb O’Bannon 
and Jenna 
Harpole. 
 
The BBQ Crawl took place outside of Austin, the BBQ capital 
of Texas -- Lockhart Texas. We ate the famous Black’s 
Lockhart BBQ, where the term “brisket” was coined. We also ate at the equally famous The Saltlick 
BBQ. The Saltlick BBQ is known for its limestone pit that smokes the meats in the entrance of the 
restaurant. The Saltlick ribs were the best I ever tasted. 

 
During the conference I volunteered to work two events. I volunteer not only 
because it provides a 50% discount on my registration but also because it is a 
way to get to do some events for free and a great way to meet new people 
as well! I volunteered to work the doors before the ice cream social. Once 
the social started I stayed to enjoy ice cream and listen to the dueling pianos. 
The next morning, I volunteered at the keynote breakfast, enjoying speaker 
Lorraine Bolsinger from GE while eating breakfast. 
 
Every conference I try to do a tour. This year I toured the Kendra Scott design 
studio. It was so interesting to find out the jewelry designers use casting and 
3D printing to prototype designs. Then designs are drawn in CAD, with a full 
spec sheet. It is these spec sheets that are then sent to the factories where 

the jewelry is produced. The design studio itself was very impressive. Marble floors and walls were 
throughout the building and jeweled mosaics decorated the walls. Employees enjoyed free a smoothie 
bar, snack room, free weekly pedicures and manicures and happy hour parties every other week! 
 
I attended several sessions during the conference. The two I most enjoyed was the Region i meeting 
and the Parents/Educator Program (PEP) workshop. The Region i meeting was very informative, 
especially when describing the new changes voted on in the SWE Senate. The Parent/Educators 
Program workshop was equally as good. At the PEP workshop I learned SWE-KC could get credit PEP 

SWE-KC ladies at the conference 

The Saltlick BBQ 
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events even if only educators and no parents are present. The 
workshop also had some great ideas how to incorporate this item into 
existing programs.  
 
The final event I attend was the awards banquet on Friday night. This 
was my favorite event. There I celebrated with Dr. Deb O’Bannon and 
Jenna Harpole our SWE-KC award winners. Dr. Deb O’Bannon won the 
Distinguished Educator Award and Jenna Harpole won the 
Distinguished New Engineer. It a busy week and I’m looking forward 
WE18 in Minnesota next year! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SWE-KC Award Honorees: 
Dr. Deb O’Bannon & 

Jenna Harpole 

Region i  Update 
 

WE Local Registration 
Register through the WE Local Tulsa website at https://welocal.swe.org/tulsa/attendee/registration/. 
The agenda, including speaker details, is now available on the website. The conference team is also 
looking for volunteers, who will get a 10% discount on their registration! 
Make sure to purchase the additional ticket to Saturday evening dinner & keynote, where we will 
recognize the FY18 Region i award and scholarship recipients.  
 
FY19 Nominations Due Jan 14th  
Nominations for Senator (3 year term) and Society Nominating Committee (2 year term) are due 
Sunday, January 14th. The nomination form is available on our region i 
website: http://regioni.swe.org/fy19-nominations.html. Questions and nomination submissions can 
be sent to Brenda Wolfe at  NomComm-i@swe.org.  
 
FY19 Governance Transition 
The new governance structure was approved at WE18 Austin-- in FY19 Regions will cease to exist. 
The main transition dates / changes are listed below: 

• Collegiate voting rights are effective immediately 

• Regions will cease to exist July 1 2018 

• Between January and June, FY19 Executive Council will be selected without Section Reps 

• Between June and July 2018, all Region bank accounts and social media accounts will be 
closed 

 

https://welocal.swe.org/tulsa/attendee/registration/
http://regioni.swe.org/fy19-nominations.html
mailto:NomComm-i@swe.org
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Outreach 
IGED Junior 
By Amy Gum 

 
Middle school students from across the metro get hands-on with 
engineering at Introduce a Girl to Engineering Day (IGED) Jr 2017. 
IGED Jr took place at the UMKC Atterbury Student Success Center on 
November 10th, 2017.  The morning started out with some mingle 
time for students to get to know their mentors and other 
participants.  They battled to see who could build the tallest 
structures with candy corn, shook their groove thangs to clear the 
junk in their trunk in under one minute, and raced to see who could 
solve puzzles the fastest in the breakfast scramble. 

 
Co-Chairs Amy Gum and Adriana Porter kicked off the morning and were followed by an introduction 
to engineering fields.  Local engineers told their engineering stories and about projects they have 
worked on during their career.  

 
Next, it was time to shake it up with the first hands-on activity of the 
day.  After getting a background in earthquake science and 
engineering, students built shake tables and then used coffee stirrers 
and clay to design and build structures to withstand their shaking 
tables.  
 
Katie Schultz from Black & Veatch delivered an engaging keynote 
presentation over lunch as she shared her engineering story with the 
students.  In the afternoon, educators joined together for a panel Q&A 
with women engineers to discuss how to encourage students into and 
through engineering. 

 
Students were flying across the room with the final hands-on activity of the day.  They learned about 
aerodynamic forces and designed their own airplanes to compete against other teams.  They tested 
their designs and then competed in a 3-tier competition to see which was the best of the bunch. 
 
This event would not be possible without the help of the planning committee, day of volunteers, and 
especially the mentors.  Thank you! Next up is our annual IGED event for high school girls – see next 
page for registration and volunteer information.  
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Volunteers needed for IGED 2018 
 

Join us for Introduce a Girl to Engineering Day (IGED) on March 2, 2018 at Bartle Hall in downtown 
Kansas City.  In its eighth year, IGED introduces girls in high school to engineering disciplines through a 
keynote speaker, hands on activities, a discipline fair, an industry fair, and by partnering with an 
engineer in the Kansas City community for the day. Know a student who might be interested?  Would 
you like to mentor students throughout the day?  Find registration information for students and 
mentors on our website at https://kcsweiged.blogspot.com/p/iged.html.  Sign up soon! Registration 
(for mentors and students) closes Friday, January 26th! 
 
 

Volunteers needed for Expanding Your Horizons 
Expanding Your Horizons is hosting an event at Union Station’s Science City on Friday, January 26, 
2018 from 6-10pm.  SWE-KC is running one of the activities. Volunteers will need to be there 
by 6:15pm to prepare an airplane exercise, which will begin at 7:10pm with 20-25 girls. The activity will 
last 45 minutes and then another group of 20-25 girls will come through to do the same thing at 9:00-
9:45pm. The airplane exercise teaches the participants about the properties that engineers look for 
when designing an airplane (thrust, lift & drag). All supplies will be provided in advance. Please contact 
Mandy Kelley (mandyrkelley75@gmail.com) to sign up.  

 

Networking 
 

Harvesters Event with ASCE 
By Lauren White 

 
On Saturday November 4, SWE-KC members along 
with many family members spent a morning giving 
back to the community. We meet up with the Kansas 
City ASCE section to volunteer at Harvesters, which is a 
regional food bank serving 26 counties and providing 
food and household products to more than 620 not-
for-profit agencies. 
 
Our group of 25 spent two hours sorting frozen food! 
We started with sorting 18,000 lbs of donations into boxes by categories and then further boxed meat 
into boxes, 30lbs each, for distribution to those in need. We may have been handling frozen food, but 
rest assured we all were hot by the end. 
 
Afterwards, the group went to Waldo Pizza to partake in the buffet. Thanks to ASCE for joining us at 
Harvesters and generously donating the pizza buffet afterwards.  

https://kcsweiged.blogspot.com/p/iged.html
mailto:mandyrkelley75@gmail.com
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Cookie Exchange 
 

In December, SWE-KC members enjoyed the annual 
Cookie Exchange event at Burns & McDonnell. It 
was great to see many familiar faces as well as 
some new faces. The event started off with some 
icebreakers, including the game “20 questions”. We 
then exchanged holiday cookies, and we all took 
home over a dozen delicious treats! We finished 
the evening with a White Elephant Gift Exchange.  
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Recognition 
 

SWE is a Place for Dreams 
By Sunita Lavin 
 

Dr. Deb O’Bannon received the international SWE Distinguished Engineering Educator (DEE) award at 
the SWE Annual Conference (WE17) in Austin, TX, on October 28th. When receiving her award, Deb was 
invited to address the full hall at the WE17’s Awards Banquet. Deb did a fantastic job with a very 
inspirational speech entitled “SWE is a Place for Dreams.” In her speech, Deb recounted some of the 
challenges that she had faced in her career, and how SWEsters and SWE had helped her through them. 
She said that SWE is a place where you can sow your goals and find others who will help them blossom. 
 
Pam Dingman from the Eastern Nebraska section and I were her groupies that night, and when we told 
her that she had created a masterful 3-minute speech, she politely thanked us. I think in her mind she 
thought that as groupies, we were obligated to compliment her. However, it became obvious that we 
were not the only ones who loved it. For the remainder of the awards ceremony, at the after party, 
and for the rest of the conference, attendees and other award recipients came up to her saying it was 
the best speech of the night! She became a celebrity. 
 
Needless to say, when Shelley Wolff suggested hosting an event in KC at which Deb could reprise her 
speech with SWE-KC and SWE-UMKC, everyone readily agreed! A special “thank you” to Shelley Wolff 
for hosting the event at HNTB on November 30th. The venue was lovely and the perfect fit for our 
event. We had over 20 people attend. Not only did we see familiar SWE-KC faces, but several past and 
current students and protégées of Deb attended as well. 
 
After her speech, we went around the room introducing ourselves. Almost everyone had a story about 
how Deb had mentored them and helped them in their personal, professional or SWE journeys. For 
me, Deb was my mentor during her Sabbatical in Israel. She opened my eyes to the variety of Society-
level positions in SWE. Another attendee pointed out that Deb not only supported her during her term 
as SWE-KC president but also helped her find a job in a tough economy. 
 
We are lucky to have Deb in our KC community. While Deb was thanking others for helping her dreams 
become reality, I think we can agree that it is Deb who should be thanked for helping us make our 
dreams come true. 
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 “SWE is a Place for Dreams” 

Dr. Deb O’Bannon 
 

This is such a wonderful honor. Thank you all so much. SWE is my home engineering organization and being able 

to thank you all publƛŎƭȅ ƛǎ ŀ ǇǊƻŦƻǳƴŘ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜΦ hŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǘƘŀƴƪ Ƴȅ ǘŜƴŀŎƛƻǳǎ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŜƴƻǳƎƘΦ  

I will take a moment at this bully pulpit to champion the image of women academics within SWE. First of all, we 

are engineers like you are. Yes, we happen to have Ph.D.s and work at universities, but some of you have security 

ŎƭŜŀǊŀƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪ ŀǘ ŘŜŦŜƴǎŜ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŀǘ ŎƻƴǎǳƭǘƛƴƎ ŦƛǊƳǎΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ 

Ƨǳǎǘ ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŦŀŎǳƭǘȅ ŀŘǾƛǎƻǊǎ ŦƻǊ {²9Φ ²e have demanding expectations 

just like you do, and sometimes we have crummy bosses like you do, and sometimes we have work-life balance 

problems like you do, and sometimes we need our friends within SWE like you do. For the professional sections 

who are close to universities, please reach out to us and help us just like you help engineers in other job sectors. 

²ŜΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘΦ ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ƻǳǊ {²9 ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ όǘƘŜ ōƛƎ ƎƛǊƭǎύΦ .ŜƛƴƎ ŀ ǊƻƭŜ ƳƻŘŜƭ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǘƛǊƛƴƎΦ 

We need you.  

And why do we need you? Well, for me, SWE is a good place for dreams. Within SWE, I think dreams are 

ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘΦ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ŘǊŜŀƳǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŀŦŜ ƘŜǊŜΦ !ǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ Ƴȅ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ ²ƘŜƴ L ǿŀǎ ŀ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊΣ L 

ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ {²9 .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎΣ ƻƴ wǳǘƘ !ƴƴ hƳŜǊΩǎ ōƻŀǊŘΦ L got to know amazing women on that board - 

three of the regional directors went on to be SWE President: Roberta Gleiter, Gloria Montano and Gail Mattson. I 

learned that their dreams were safe here, including their dream to be SWE President. My world got bigger by 

serving on the Board. I learned that I could trust my dreams in SWE. And your dreams could be trusted with me.  

Just imagine how many dreams are out in the room tonight - projects, promotions, new jobs, new businesses, 

elections, dreams for our kids, dreams for our friends, and this is a good place for dreams.  

SWE is a place for dreams. When I served on the SWE Editorial Board, I proposed a bold, new venture for the 

magazine: a comprehensive annual review of the literature on women and girls in engineering, so that SWE 

ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ¢I9 ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǿƻƳŜƴ ƛƴ ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎΦ bƻǿΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘŜǊŀǘǳǊŜ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƛǎǎǳŜǎΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŀƎǊŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘΦ .ǳǘ ƛǘ ǎǳǊŜƭȅ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǳǎŜΣ ŀƴŘ 

request, and use. When I proposed it, my dream was accepted by the Editorial Board as a gift. They had 

questions, but they embraced the idea and evaluated its merits. SWE is a place for dreams.  

When I announced that I would take my sabbatical in Israel, and SWE people saiŘ ά/ƻƻƭΗέΦ ¢ƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ 

where I would live or how I would get by with Hebrew came later. SWE is a place for dreams.  

When Jill Tietjen (SWE Past President and nominator extraordinaire) asked me if I would coordinate a book that 

was a collection of sŎƘƻƭŀǊƭȅ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜǎ ōȅ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊǎΣ Ƴȅ ǊŜŀŎǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ άhŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΗέΦ WƛƭƭΩǎ ŘǊŜŀƳ ǿŀǎ ǎŀŦŜΦ 

bƻǿ L ǎƘŀǊŜ ƛƴ WƛƭƭΩǎ ŘǊŜŀƳΦ {²9 ƛǎ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŘǊŜŀƳǎΦ  

Why is SWE a place for dreams. I think it is because SWE is composed of courageous women and men. 

Dreams...jǳǎǘΦΦΦŘƻƴΩǘΦΦΦǎŎŀǊŜ ǳǎΦ .ǳǘ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ - ƛǘΩǎ ŎŀǳƎƘǘΦ LǘΩǎ ŎƻƴǘŀƎƛƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŎŀǘŎƘ ƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ ŜŀŎƘ 

other. Courageous people are not frightened by dreams. SWE is a place where dreams have a fighting chance. I 

need that in my life. Thank you for make SWE a place for dreams. 


